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	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	John Buckley
 (JB), Chris Weedon (CW)


	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	The minutes were agreed and signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting held on 20th July 2015.
	

	3.
	Matters Arising
	

	3.1
	JW asked if we could report on the success of the Over 75s clinics.  It was explained that there was very positive feedback from both patients receiving the extra time and care, and the doctors, who appreciated the extra time they were given to care for these patients.  It is difficult to prove a negative, ie. that an admission was avoided, but SW said up to 6 admissions or ambulance attendances had definitely been avoided due to the early intervention afforded by these clinics.   
	

	3.2
	JW sought clarification on the role of Lisa Hall, our new Practice Nurse.  It was confirmed that Lisa has taken over the role that Sue Alexander had, and is in charge of nursing care at the surgery.
	

	4.
	Patient Survey
	

	
	It was agreed that we would use the information generated by the Friends and Family Test and the new Comments and Complaints Post Box in the waiting room to compile the information required to report on patient feedback this year.  Patients are invited to submit comments on any aspect of the service delivered to them by completing a feedback form, or complete a Friends and Family Test card following any appointment or visit to the surgery.
It was confirmed that the majority of the feedback we receive is positive and only very few complaints are received each year.
	

	5.
	DNAs
	

	
	JS produced a report showing the extent of the problem of DNAs with a comparison of April 2014 to April 2015.  It was agreed that this should be looked at in terms of numbers of appointments rather than time wasted to give a more understandable picture of the problem.  This information will be used to launch a new poster campaign in the surgery to raise awareness.
It was explained that the majority of offenders were vulnerable and doctors were reluctant to penalise them as it was more important to ensure their continuity of care.  Expelling them from the surgery may mean they would not register elsewhere and they would therefore be at risk.

It was agreed that the surgery would attempt to telephone more of the vulnerable patients to remind them of their appointments.  This is already done to a certain extent where resources allow.

The surgery is to investigate sending texts to patients when they have missed an appointment.

Receptionists are renewing efforts to get mobile numbers from patients where we don’t already have them.  Patients are marginally less likely to DNA if they have received a text the day before.
	

	6.
	Any Other Business
	

	6.1
	Macmillan Coffee Morning
	

	
	The Tolsey Surgery is holding a Macmillan Coffee Morning on Friday, 23rd October from 10am to 12.00 noon.  FOTS members were asked for any volunteers to come along and help, or just to come and join in.  
The event was extremely successful and raised £307.40.  There were lots of cakes left over which we sold to patients attending the Drop-In Flu Clinic on the 24th October.
	

	6.2
	Flu
	

	
	PC asked about the flu clinics as he had not received a letter.  Flu take up has been very successful so far.  The flu clinic timetable was published in Cliffhanger, The Parish Life, Didmarton Diary, was sent out to the Community mailing list and is also available on the notice boards in the Post Offices in Sherston and Luckington, on the surgery notice boards and on the telephone message.
	

	6.3
	Online Appointments
	

	
	PC queried the labelling on the appointments online.  The appointments are called “sessions” on the first page.  When clicking on the available appointments, all the appointments are either Routine Appointment or Telephone Appointment which avoids any confusion about what the patient is booking.
	

	6.3
	New Meeting Schedule:
Provisional meeting dates have been booked to the end of 2016 as follows:

26th January 2016

25th April 2016

27th July 2016

18th October 2016
	

	7.
	Next meeting
	

	
	Tuesday 26th January.  Dr Pettit to attend.

	


Minutes accepted as true record of meeting:

Signed ……………………………………    
Date ………………………….


